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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

It is hard to believe that September has already flown by!  We at KPS have been busy learning the new routines and ensuring that our grade 1 students have adjusted well to their new school and have mastered the getting on and off the buses at arrival and dismissal time.

For the second year in a row, we were fortunate to not to have to reorganize in order to comply with the Ministry Primary Class Size Reduction. Our enrolment numbers did not fluctuate greatly from our June projections and our organization remained the same. This made for a smooth entry.

We welcome to our staff Mme Farmer to grade 2, Mme Mahmood and Mme Zidner to grade one, Ms Thompson to Music, Mme Sheldrake and M. Grenier to our Primary Division and Junior Division.

Our Web Design team has worked very hard to meet our goal of going live with our school website in October.  We encourage all parents to visit the website and provide us with feedback as we are the only school in the North to have been selected to pilot the new site and your input is important in its development.
As of October, all school communication will be posted on this website.  If you wish to receive a paper copy, please inform the office and your child(ren)’s teacher and you will be sent a hard copy of all our communications.
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MEET THE TEACHERS
 On Thursday, September 27, we held our annual meet the teacher/Curriculum Night.  Again this year the weather cooperated and we enjoyed the Pizza organized by our School Council.  
We would like to extend our sincere thanks to all the parents who worked tirelessly to ensure that the evening was a success and that everyone was able to eat before going into the school.  If you were unable to attend and would like to meet your child’s teacher, please contact him/her and set up a meeting.

EQAO
The Education and Accountability Office of Ontario has released the results of the Grade 3 and Grade 6 assessment of Reading, Writing and Mathematics written in May/June of 2012.  The grade 3 students in French Immersion write only Mathematics and this test is completed in French.

 

EQAO test results provide a snapshot of your child’s achievement in relation to the provincial standard. Students who meet or exceed the standard (Level 3) have demonstrated most or all of the required knowledge and skills in reading, writing and math expected at this stage in their education.

However, no single test can offer a complete or definitive picture of what your child has learned. In the end, no one better understands the true measure of your child’s abilities and knowledge—or is in a better position to assess them—than his or her classroom teacher.

When used together, the results of EQAO and classroom tests provide a more complete picture of your child’s knowledge.

Our results are indicated on the table below.  These are the percentages of students who have achieved level 3 and 4 in each subject.

	Grade 6 Reading

	KPS

YRDSB
ONTARIO

	88%

 84%

75% 

	

	Grade 6 Writing

	KPS

YRDSB
ONTARIO

	91%

84%

74 %

	

	

	Grade 6 Mathematics

	KPS

YRDSB
ONTARIO

	53%

71%

58%

	

	Grade 3 Mathematics

	KPS

YRDSB
ONTARIO

	72%

79%

68%
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HOMEWORK

We believe that homework will help develop a positive attitude toward lifetime learning; support in-class experiences; strengthen communication between home and school; develop self-discipline and good work habits.  The responsibility for homework is shared among teachers, students and parents.  The recommended guideline is ten minutes times the grade level plus additional time for pleasure reading.

SAFE PLAY EXPECTATIONS

In order to ensure that all our students enjoy their play time during recess, we ask that you assist us to reinforce the school “no touching rule”.  We are seeing too many students who engage in aggressive play such as: play fighting, tripping, pushing, shoving, and body checking, poking punching and picking each other up. During recesses, our students can play on our play structure, basketball court, use school balls for soccer and engage in other fun games.  

On the playground, our students are expected to play safely.  These expectations also apply to the bus as it is considered an extension of the school.  We thank you for reinforcing these safe play expectations with your children.

SAFE ARRIVAL
Please remember to call the school if your child is going to be absent or late due to a medical appointment, religious holiday, etc.  State your child’s full name, teacher’s name and the reason for the absence.  If a future absence is planned, please send your child’s teacher a note indicating the dates and times of the expected absence and also send a copy to the office.  In the event your child is absent and the reason is unknown, the office will attempt to reach your home, work, cell or emergency contact.  Failing that, for your child’s safety, the Board recommends that we contact the York Regional Police.   A message can be left on our answering machines before or after office hours and on the weekend.
PICK UP AND DROP OFF


We have observed an increasing number of students being dropped off by parents at our school at or before 8:30 am.  We would like to inform parents that supervision of students by the school begins at 8:45 only.  Students who arrive at school prior to this time are on the school grounds or in the school unsupervised. Our secretarial staff has other duties in the morning and cannot be responsible for children who come into the school.  

We encourage all of our students to take the bus as they are not allowed to disembark until school supervision arrives in the school yard.
If you need to drop off your child at the front of the school at any time, we ask that you ensure that your child has climbed the stairs and entered the building before driving safely off.
There are also safety concerns in our loop at the front of the school at the end of the day.
Please remember that the loop is first and foremost a fire route and your car can receive a ticket if it is there too long or unsafely parked.  The loop is to be used as a KISS AND RIDE ONLY.  If you intend to stay longer, the parking lot is available. We ask parents to be respectful of other parents who are also at the school to pick up their children and to follow the safety rules of the road. The safety of our children is our first priority.

Also, if you plan to pick up your child early from school and have not already notified us in writing, we ask that you call the school before 3:00 p.m. Requests after this time cannot be honoured as it disrupts our dismissal procedures. 
 Please support us in keeping all of our students safe.

 HALLOWE’EN
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This is a time of great excitement for all of our students.  This year as in the past, we will continue the tradition of the “parade of costumes” in the afternoon, inside the school for our primary children. We ask that students do not arrive at school in costume, but rather change in the afternoon.  The classroom teachers will supervise the costume change when they enter after lunch recess. We would like to remind all our parents to be vigilant if sending treats to school that day to share with the class and to ensure that no product contains peanuts as the risk of allergies is too great.  Also, it is important to remember that weapons, even plastic ones, or masks, hairspray, scents and makeup are not to be part of any costume and should not come to school, as they will be taken away from the child.

As you know, this is year two that the Healthy School Policy is in effect.  In order to adhere to this policy, we ask all parents to not send sweet treats or treats in the chip variety to school for class events as they do not comply with our new Healthy School policy.  You may send fruits and vegetables or non food items such as pencils, easers, etc.

 

CELL Phones at school
We are still dealing with Cell Phone issues at school in October. 
Our school policy is clear; students are not to use cell phones on school property.  This means that the phones are in backpacks, and not visible until students are on the bus. In case of emergencies, when students need to reach their parents, their homeroom teacher will provide them with a phone pass to come to the office and call their parents. The office will also pass on any messages received.  It is quite a surprise to the office when parents arrive to pick up their ill children because they have received a text and the teacher and the office are not aware of it as the wellbeing of the students is our responsibility while at school.

Please remember that the school has no storage facilities for valuable items and we cannot take care of these items for students. If a cell phone is used on school property, the teachers will take it and hand it to the office, for safekeeping and for the student to collect at the end of the day.  The School Board and the school will not assume any responsibility for lost or stolen cell phones.  
 MILK AND YOGURT
   
       
The Milk Program has begun at Keswick PS under the supervision of Mme Pollard and the grade 5/6 students. 

  If you still wish your child to participate, please notify the office.  Frozen yogurt is sold on Tuesdays and Thursdays starting October 2nd at a cost of $1.00 per container.  Sincere thanks to to our grade 4 students for assisting Mme Pollard with this second endeavour.
LITERACY CORNER

 

 

 Shared Reading

Get involved with your child
Shared reading provides an opportunity to enjoy the reading experience with your son/daughter while exploring text that may be beyond his or her reading level. The focus is on enjoyment of the piece, the beauty and sound of the language.

Before Reading:

Ask your child to choose materials that interest

him/her. It could be a novel, a news article, a cartoon, a poem, for example. This should be slightly above his or her reading level.

Set the scene by discussing any issues/ topics or challenging words in the material before you begin the reading.

While Reading:

Read to your child, stopping at appropriate times, (not every sentence or paragraph) to discuss what is happening.
Ask your child to predict what is going to happen next, to talk about why something happened, or to express how he/she feels about what has just happened.

Point out a few interesting and/or challenging words, and what you are thinking while reading.

(This will provide a model for your child.)

Invite your child to join in and share in the reading.

Do this only if he or she is comfortable.

After Reading:

Consider keeping a record of the experience in the form of a personal reading journal. Your child can jot down some of the things that happened during your time together.
Additional Considerations:

Shared Reading time should be short, approximately 10 -15 minutes.  Your child may choose to read alone after this point.
Some French Websites to explore with your child:

http://fr.vikidia.org/wiki/Accueil
www.iletaitunehistoire.com
www.radio-canada.ca/jeunesse/#

www.gutenberg.org/browse/language/fr
http://fr.childrenslibrary.org/
www.quia.com/shared/french/
www.duplaisiralire.com/
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION AND PROTECTION OF PRIVACY

The York Region District School Board of Education and its schools recognize and highlight the significant achievements of our students through a variety of sources such as front hall displays, various school and Board publications, as well as in the media.  We believe this recognition is essential to enhance our students’ self esteem and to foster a positive school and board environment.  To enable us to be in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, we request that those parents who do NOT want their child’s accomplishments recognized, nor their photograph taken for this purpose, to please notify the Principal in writing.

 
BOOMERANG LUNCHES

We are making progress in reducing waste at our school and would like to continue to improve and earn at least the Silver level this year.  It is important at the beginning of a new year to establish important routines especially about waste and its disposal.  We see many wrappers still on the floor in classrooms and at times in the halls and outside.  The practice of the Boomerang Lunch will not only eliminate the garbage on the floor but ensure that parents know exactly what their children eat at school.  We ask for your support to ensure that containers and packaging that comes to school in the lunch bag are also returned home.  If we work together we can significantly reduce our waste production at KPS and renew our commitment to being an EcoSchool. 

Recycling and having litterless lunches will help us go from our current silver status to gold!  We encourage you to put snacks in reusable containers and to pack reusable water bottles to reduce the amount of plastic we throw into recycling.  Remember to bring in your empty toner and ink cartridges for recycling.  They can be dropped off in the bin located in our main office.

Your support will help us to achieve our goal and teach our children to be responsible for the environment. 

Please remember to provide your child with the necessary utensils to eat his/her lunch or snack.  Every day we have students come to the office to request a utensil.  Please assist your child in remembering to bring a spoon/fork as required.

PEANUT/NUT SAFE ENVIRONMENT
At Keswick P.S. we promote a nut safe environment.   One of the most important things you can do is avoid sending any foods from home that may contain peanuts and/or nuts.  Check the ingredient list for peanut oil, peanut butter, peanut sauce, peanut flour, peanut meal, mixed nuts, ground nuts, goober nuts, goober peas, artificial nuts and granola nuts.  There are many hidden sources of peanuts/nuts in foods.  Some examples include cookies, chocolate, granola bars, some cereal bars and some vegetable oils and shortening.  Remember to check the ingredients each time you buy a product.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	TERRY FOX WALK: “Working together to out run cancer”
	
	
	
	
	
	

	


	
	
	
	
	
	

	On September 27th, our energetic students and, staff walked ran around our school for Cancer Research for an hour.  The weather cooperated and our school raised a total of $1032.60.  Thank you to everyone who contributed so generously to this great cause!
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	


VACATION

Before you take your child out of school for any vacation not scheduled on the school calendar, check with your child’s teacher to find out what effect a prolonged vacation may have on your child’s progress.  Teachers cannot be expected to prepare special work in advance for individual students.  You may ask the homeroom teacher to suggest educational activities.  Children may be responsible for completing modified assignments upon their return to school.  A prolonged absence of more than 15 days will require written notification to the principal.

Principal:	Mme Anna Gallucci-Masciello                          Superintendant:  Robert Dunn	895-5155


Administrative Assistant : Brenda Chisholm		         Trustee:             Nancy Elgie      	476-4184





                      











